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The  Church of  the  Redeemer  

ECHOE S 
Drawing near to God to 

make and equip disciples  

to live as faithful  

followers of Christ. 

From The Rector  Rev. Catherine Tatem 

It is still on my bulletin board, a          
cartoon that reads: “The building is 
closed. The church is open.” The 
Church of the Redeemer did not close 
over the last year, but it sure felt like it 
sometimes. Made for community, we 
grieve when we cannot be together. 
This past Sunday, the Day of                  
Pentecost included this description: 

 “They were all in one place.”  

What a powerful day, then and now. I 
was moved to tears of joy at seeing 
friends we have not seen in over a 
year. I look forward to the coming 
weeks when more people feel                  
comfortable coming back to church, 
when even more restrictions ease.  

If you have been at home since the 
pandemic’s shutdowns, the feel of 
church has probably changed; the                
Eucharist is received in word, not 
body; people are on video; there are 
no joyful distractions of children’s 
voices, someone whispering, the feel 
of being the body of Christ. At some 
point, you realize that “pajama 
church” is not much fun anymore. 
You are not being fed, nor offering 
your gifts to your faith family. A  
combination of factors leave us          
uneasy. You may have begun to              
question: “Do I still belong there?  
Are these my people? … Is there a 
place for me?”  

The answer to those questions is a  
resounding “yes.” Actually, YES, 
YES, YES! You belong to the body of 
Christ and are an integral part of The 
Church of the Redeemer and the wider 

church body. The body is not                 
complete until we are all the body. 
Paul writes:  

“Indeed, the body does not consist of 
one member but of many…. If one 
member suffers, all suffer together 
with it; if one member is honoured,  

all rejoice together with it….”  

There are many gift of the Spirit in the 
(church) body. You belong. We are 
one in Christ. And there is not only a 
place for you, we are not complete 
until you are here. Let’s continue our 
journey in Christ that was disrupted or 
at least distorted early in 2020. We 
have so much to celebrate! 

Our summer begins with joy and            
celebration, with continued reaching 
out to those who need to isolate, and 
with prayer for the many parts of the 
world still inundated with coronavirus. 
We have opportunities for everyone 
for volunteering and for socializing. 
Come to the office and fold the             
newsletter, pull a weed or two; now 
that we can, stay after church and talk 
with people; introduce yourself to 
someone you do not know. We are all 
part of the body. In this mid-year             
moment, we are part of God’s new 
creation – that of a “lessened                    
pandemic” creation – what shall we 
create?  

Join the celebration! Alleluia! 

In peace,  

Catherine+ 

They Were All in One Place 
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The minutes for the monthly Vestry meeting can be found 
posted on the bulletin board outside the office. 

Vestry Meeting Minutes 

Here We Come! 

 

Re-building, re-connecting, re-energizing…whatever you call it, Redeemer is now picking up the pace 

forward once again.  What a great feeling to shake off those pandemic bonds and sing out “Alleluia!  Go 

ahead and shout it if you want: ‘Alleluia!”  We can be heard much clearer and for a greater distance if 

done together with gusto!  Make no mistake about it, Reverend Catherine is juggling the ‘Charge of the 

Redeemer Brigade’, but let’s make very sure when she looks to the left of her, to the right of her, above 

and behind her, she sees us close ranks to pitch in, be the church, and support each other  in all things.  

The Redeemer way is ‘One for all and all for one’.  We have high expectations of ourselves and our 

Rector.  Are you up for it?  Then let’s get after it.  Ask me or any member of the Vestry about the 

opportunities available to join in, participate and reap the rewards.  We’re back, folks! 

-Bill Heizer 

Senior Warden 

VOLUNTEERS 

Counselling 

 To equip the saints 
 for the work of ministry, 

for building up the body of Christ. 
Eph. 4:12  

 

Worship  

Services 

Staff 

Calls To 

Parishioners 

Diocesan 

Relations 

Fellowship  

Activities 

YOU!  Meetings 

Hospital And 

Home Visits 

 

Vestry 

Sacrament 

Preparation 
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Episcopal 

120 Mauldin Road 

Greenville, S.C.  29605 

864.277.4562 

 

Sue Bannio,  Parish Administrator 
Lori Hawkins, Director of Youth & Family Ministries 

Sue Bannio, Bookkeeper 

Gabriel Santamaria, Sexton 
 

Vestry Members 

Rev. Catherine Tatem  - Rector 
 

Bill Heizer (2021)  - Senior Warden  

Stephany Austell (2023)—Junior Warden  

Annette Burdette (2022) - Fellowship 

 Betty Herrin (2021) - Pastoral Care 

Robin Mill  (2022) - Outreach  

Stephany Austell (2023)—Buildings & Grounds 

Rebekah Webb (2021)  -Finance 

Daniel McCullough (2022) - Communications 

Margie Hankinson (2021) - Christian Ed 

OPEN (2023) - Stewardship 

Greg Brown (2022) - Membership 

   Betty Boesch (2023) - Worship                

Rebekah Webb - Treasurer 
rwebb5476@gmail.com 

Jack Blackburn—Assistant Treasurer 
Terry Landreth Clerk 

 

The Vestry meets the third Monday  
of each month  at 6:30 p.m.  

Minutes are posted on the bulletin board outside 
the Parish Administrator’s office. 

Echoes 
Is a monthly newsletter of The Church of the Redeemer,   

Deadline for submissions is the 22nd of each month. 
Submit written info to the church office,  

 email to Sue Bannio—parishadmin@corgsc.org 

Be sure to use AMAZON SMILE and let 
Redeemer benefit from your online purchases. 

Use this link to register:  
Smile.Amazon.com/ch/57-0347692 

And Support Redeemer  
as your charity of choice! 

Finance Committee 
The Finance Committee will meet via Zoom  

on MONDAY, June 14, 2021, the second 
Monday of the month 

"Spirit filled souls  

are ablaze for God.  

They love with  
a love that glows.  

They serve with  
a faith that kindles.  

They serve with  
a devotion that consumes.  

They hate sin with  
fierceness that burns.  

They rejoice with  
a joy that radiates.  

Love is perfected  
in the fire of God."   

-Samuel Chadwick 

Financial Corner  through APR 30, 2021 

Total Tithes & Offerings 

Budget  $                           102,905  

Actual  $                             86,802  

Difference  $                           (16,104) 

    

Faith Offering (Included in above) 

Budget  $                              7,900  

Actual  $                              1,200  

Difference   $                             (6,700) 

Questions? Contact the treasurer or wardens. 
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Christian Education 

I am looking forward to summer more than 

usual, how about you?  School is already 

out or for some of you, there are only a 

few days left until summer break…hip, hip, 

hooray!  Longer days and warmer weather 

are a welcome sign of a season that will 

have a slower pace for most of us.  

Summer for the church is also a little 

more laid back and can be a time to rest 

and recharge.  The year 2020 was filled 

with so much stress.  There were so many 

things to process, question, and lose sleep 

over.  Most of us are just ready to move 

on and have some normalcy.  I am looking 

forward to the moving on part, and I am 

sure you are as well!  In my humble 

opinion, summer could not be a more 

perfect season for the time we are living 

in right now.   

What do you want summer to look like for 

the church?   

This last year we have seen lockdowns, 

loss, and despair.  However, there were 

many good things that happened as well.  

If you are reading this, that means God 

has blessed you with another day to open 

your eyes and seek out the joy of the 

moment!  I think that is what Jesus wants 

us to do as a church as well.   

What if this summer we dedicated some 

time to recharge and reconnect at 

Redeemer?  In addition to having our 

regular worship services during the week, 

what if we use this time when our 

schedules are a little lighter to focus on 

how we can draw closer to each other?   

Plans are in the works for some 

Update on Nursery 
The nursery space is now available for 

children 4 and under with their parents 
to use during the 9:30am service.   

 
The nursery will remain unstaffed  

at this time. 
 Parents and caregivers are welcome to use 
the space for their child's needs (diaper 

change, feeding etc.) 
 

Please make sure to sign in on the sheet in 
the nursery to let us know you have been 

there. 
 

We ask that you clean everything that was 
used during your time in the nursery. 

Sanitizing products are provided. 
 

Please contact Lori Hawkins at 
lhredeemer@gmail.com with any questions. 

opportunities to volunteer in the community, 

and there may be a cookout in the near 

future.  

Reconnection at Redeemer is about each of 

us.  Each of us must make the choice to come 

together with our church family.  You may 

already be doing this when you come to 

church for worship in the building or online.  

All relationships need faith, hope, and love, 

and our church family is no exception.   

So, throw your name in the hat and get in 

the game!  Tell us what your thoughts and 

ideas are to make all of us at Redeemer 

stronger and closer as a family and to our 

neighbors. 

“And the Lord will guide you always.” 

  Isaiah 58:11 

God’s Peace,  
Lori Hawkins   
lhredeemer@gmail.com 
864-360-5845 

mailto:lhredeemer@gmail.com
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Youth Sunday and Teacher Recognition 
Thank you to all the youth that participated in 

the service on Sunday May 16. 
It is a privilege and blessing for me to hold a role 

in youth formation at Redeemer.   
It is pure JOY to watch them grow in their faith, 

form lasting friendships, and strengthen their 
relationship with Jesus Christ.   

 
Thank you to all the teachers and Nursery staff 

that volunteered this past year.   
Your time with the youth of the church was cut 

short due to covid, but is still so very much 
appreciated and needed. 

Truly, without our church family of volunteers 
there would be no ministry for the youth.  

I am cautiously optimistic and excited of the 
prospect that Christian education will be back 

this fall!   
If you have a graduate in your family, please be 
sure to send us their information so that we can 
recognize them in our June edition of Echoes. 

Have a wonderful summer! 
God's Peace,  

Lori  

 

You are ... where?? 
Redeemer residents we want to 

 put you on the map! 
A Greenville county map is in the Transept.   

 
Your last name is attached to the bulletin board with a pin;  
Please locate where you live and pin your name on the map. 

 

Don't worry we're not going to stop in for a surprise visit.   
We would like to get a better visual of where everyone lives.  

    
Thanks for your help! 
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2021 GRADUATES 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Redeemer Friends,  
 
It’s hard to believe that I’m about to graduate 
high school. I don't think it has really set in 
yet. Somewhere in the back of my mind I 
keep thinking that I’ll be going back there in 
the fall. With that change in mind I’m glad to 
know that church will remain a constant in my 
life.  

For those of you that don't know me, my 
name is Riley Hawkins, and I’m a senior at JL 
Mann High School. In the fall I plan on 
attending Greenville Tech... and I couldn't tell 
you what I want to do there. I still need to 
figure out what career path I want to pursue, 
all I can tell you right now is that I'm thinking 
about a career in film. Because I’m going to 
Greenville Tech I won't be leaving or anything 
like that, I’ll still be right here. So this isn't a 
goodbye. I instead wanted to take this time to 
thank all of you.  

The Church of the Redeemer really has been 
a second home to me. I've probably spent 
more time in this building than any other, 
aside from my house of course. My family has 
been going to Redeemer for as long as I can 
remember. I went through Godly Play, 
Sanctus, Hands of God, and Doves Nest. I 
was at nearly every EYC from 6th to 12th 
grade. I've volunteered at nearly everything 
imaginable, from selling ducks, to unloading 
pumpkins. I went to every VBS and Summer 
of Service. I've been a ventriloquist with a 
Cheetah puppet, a cave explorer, and even 
the father of Jesus. I’ve also been an acolyte 
for an undeterminable number of years. It's 
safe to say that a large part of my growing up 
has happened here. I spent many days over 
the summer hanging out at church while my 
mom worked. In elementary school I 
remember leaving school early some days 

towards the end 
of the year, just 
so we could go 
to church and 
start setting up 
early for 
Vacation Bible 
School. 

I have tons of 
great memories 
here, and I 
honestly 
wouldn't trade 
my time here for 
anything. And all 
the events, the 
volunteering, the 
trips, the 
activities they've all been great, but of course 
they wouldn't have been nearly the same 
without all the people here. If Redeemer is like 
a second home then the people of Redeemer 
act as a second family to me. Around here we 
say a lot about having a church family, and I 
truly believe that.  

All of you have helped to shape me into who I 
am today. And while I still have a lot of room to 
grow and improve, I can never thank you 
enough for the impacts you've already made 
on my life. As well as the ones I know you're 
going to continue to make.   

I know I’m not the most talkative person at 
church, and so I haven't always said how I felt 
or what I wanted to say. So I’d like to take this 
opportunity to thank a few people specifically. 
I’d like to thank Mrs. Margie and Mrs. Kathy for 
teaching in Sunday school. There were 
Sundays I didn't want to miss just because of 
some of the lessons you had planned. And I 
know it wasn't always easy to teach us, so I 
just wanted to let you know I appreciate it. I 
want to thank Mr. Ken for being a great 
mentor. From all the hard work during Rebuild 
Upstate to teaching me how to ski. I probably 
would have never learned how to ski without 
you. I want to thank Mrs. Celia for also 
teaching me how to ski and helping me my first 
time on a ski lift. Those ski trips are some of 
my favorite memories, I always looked forward 

CONGRATULATIONS to  

Riley Hawkins 

on his graduation from  

JL Mann High School. 

Continued on page 7 
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to them. I want to thank Mr. Joe for making 
EYC better and for being there if I ever 
needed someone. I also want to thank Mr. 
Wallace and Mr. Helm for helping me 
whenever I was an acolyte. And I can't leave 
out my EYC group. I especially want to 
thank Will for being my soup kitchen drinks 
partner and my ski buddy, and George for 
also making EYC, and ski trips better. Those 
nights hanging out at the resort during ski 
trips were always great.  

And I want to thank everyone else for 
always being so nice and welcoming at all 
times. I really do appreciate each and every 
one of you, even if I didn't say our name. 
And last but not least I want to thank my 
family, my parents and my brother, for 

Riley continued  from  page 6 

CONGRATULATIONS to  

John Michael Phillips V 

on his Graduation from  

Riverside High School.  

 John is the grandson of Diane 

Campbell.  He is the son of her 

son and daughter in law,  

Jennifer & John  Phillips IV.  

John will be attending Clemson 

University in the fall and will 

major in Engineering.  

everything they've done for me. You've all 
made me who I am today, this church has and 
always will mean a lot to me. I can't imagine 
being anywhere else.  

Thank you, 

Riley Hawkins 
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Church Email address… 
 

The parish administrator email has been selectively returning 
emails back to the sender.  

If you have experience  this issue, please accept our apologies.  
We are working on the problem. 

 
To reach the Sue without a technical issue please use the email 

address: 
corgsc29605@gmail.com. 

Come sip, 
snack and 
socialize!!  
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We’re calling it: Sip, Snack, and Socialize! 
After church on Sundays for the summer we 
are gathering outside to share conversation 
and a few treats. We encourage you to stay 
and talk with friends and make new friends! 
The Fellowship committee will provide water 
and lemonade or iced tea, either individual 
containers or one person (only) serving.  
 

As we come back to this time of fellowship, 
we need your help! Please sign up for a 
Sunday on which you and your family will 
provide a few snacks, and set up/clean up. 
Prepackaged items are ideal as we transition 
to “pre-Post-Covid.” You may also help by 
bringing snacks and putting them in the 
small kitchen off the transept. There is a 
cupboard that we are happy to fill again! You 
may also make a cash offering to the “basket” 
if that is easiest for you. A signup sheet is in 
the narthex and will be at the refreshments 
table on Sundays.  
 
For July, let’s gather on the 4th! Details 
forthcoming. To volunteer to help, please 
c o n t a c t  A n n e t t e  B u r d e t t e : 
annettburd@gmail.com. We will need many 
hands to have a great celebration after 
church. 

Would you like to attend a Greenville Drive 
game? Lori Hawkins has some plans in the 
works for volunteering and attending. Play 
ball! 
 

For August, we would like to gather at some 
of the outdoor venues in and around 
Greenville. Do you have a favorite gathering 
place or music venue? For example, some 
subdivisions and parks have free music in the 
summer. Please contact Annette to gather a 
group to attend your favorite place! 
 
Let’s enjoy one another this summer, catch 
up on our lives, and share time together. 

Fellowship 
 
Look forward to kicking off fall 
programming with outdoor worship and a 
potluck (?) meal on the second Sunday of 
September – the annual picnic is back! Many 
plans are in the works: some remembering (of 
outdoor worship), welcome back from 
summer, and “Hello!” to one another. Mark 
your calendars! 
 
A final note: 
I saw this quotation recently and thought you 
might enjoy it. 
 

“The point is not to pay back kindness  
but to pass it on.”   

Julia Alvarez. 
 

So pass on kindness.  It is a worthwhile  
goal to have daily. 

 
Fellowship Committee members to date: 
 Annette Burdette June Moore  
 Louise Heizer Jane Bouton 
 Tracy Butchko Ann Meade 
 Lori Hawkins (ex-oficio) 
 

We’d love a few more helpers!  
Would you like to join us? 

 
Annette Burdette  

Chairperson, Fellowship Committee 
 

 

mailto:annettburd@gmail.com
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There have been requests from time to time for 
parishioner transportation needs (attend the 
Sunday and Wednesday church services, pick 
up prescriptions, doctor office visits, to and 
from hospital or doctor’s office for treatments).   
 
Pastoral Care is looking for both those 
individuals who have such needs, which would 
normally be short term, but could be long term 
and those who could provide transportation to 
fill such needs. 
 
If you feel that this might be a ministry that 
could help you or the Lord is calling you to help 
with, please contact one of the following: 

Carol Hallman (Transportation coordinator - 
864.244.0867, cphallman@yahoo.com) 

Greg Brown (Pastoral Care Leader – 
864.346.9124: cell/text, gregdbrown2@juno.com) 

Transportation 

     Samaritan House  
We are collecting canned Tomatoes  

 for Samaritan House this month.  

Your generosity in providing food for 

others is greatly appreciated!!!    

Thank you! 

Join us in JUNE  for our  
on-line bible study! 

 

We will  Zoom together on the first and third 
Wednesdays starting at 6:30pm for Evening 
prayer.  Bible study will immediately follow.   
 

Everyone is welcome! 
To receive the zoom link email Rev. Catherine 

Tatem:  revctatem@gmail.com 

On April 29th, Redeemer hosted a gathering 
of the Pleasant Valley Connection seniors. 
Approximately 35 ladies attended the picnic 
lunch sponsored by the PVC board of 
directors. Spinx donated all of the food. The 
ladies were so appreciative of the 
opportunity to dress up and socialize. Many 
had not left their homes since the beginning 
of the pandemic.   

- Robin Mill 

PVC Luncheon 

 
 

There are many ways to get healthy and strong: eating healthy foods, exercising, and improving our 
spiritual lives. Yes, our prayer and worship matter. Last month I introduced "The Way of Love;" 
have you taken your Personal Spiritual Inventory yet? Please do! Go to: www.episcopalchurch.org/
way-of-love/my-way-of-love/   and click on the blue "Get started" button.  

You will receive a helpful summary of your spiritual life right now. Then, for eight weeks, once a 
week, you will receive an individual email with practices to strengthen your spiritual life. These are 
interesting and helpful. Join in to practice getting your spiritual life healthy and strong! 

The Way of Love 

https://www.episcopalchurch.org/way-of-love/my-way-of-love/
https://www.episcopalchurch.org/way-of-love/my-way-of-love/
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Serving on the Vestry gives one the 
opportunity to be “in the know”. At meetings, it 
allows you to share concerns, offer 
suggestions, and make decisions.  People 
often ask “what do wardens do?” Basically you 
are lay partners with your rector. The Sr. 
Warden is the rector’s right hand man and the 
Jr. Warden is the voice of the people. We 
meet periodically with the rector and once a 
month with all vestry members to discuss how 
we can become better disciples of Christ. We 
also discuss how we are doing and what 
needs to be done. 
 
I also serve as chairman of the building and 
grounds commission, which keeps me busy. 
It’s my responsibility to ensure the grounds are 
kept up and immediate repairs are being 
completed. 
 
I am in the process of creating a “project list” 
getting estimates for what needs to be done, 
what we would like to have done and future 
capital projects. 
 
In the meantime, as we emerge from the 
pandemic, we have an opportunity to bring our 
church family back together.  We can make a 
difference in our lives and community by 
worshiping God, finding and experiencing God 
in new places. You can volunteer for one 
event, one day, one week, one month, or one 
year. Opportunities are everywhere.  
 
I am here for you. If you have any questions, 
concerns, suggestions please let me know, I 
am here for you. Looking forward to seeing 
you in church. 
 

-Stephany Austell 

Vestry Spotlight 

Our parish 
administrator, Sue 
Bannio, will be on 

vacation from June 7 
through June 10.   

Volunteers will be in the 
office to take your calls 
and answer questions. 

 
 

The garth committee met in May to go over 
current maintenance needed on the existing 
plantings and future projects to pursue.  It is 
with great excitement that I get to announce 
that, through a generous donation, we will 
be replacing the old wooden fence with a 
new screening material to be determined at 
a later date after further counsel with the 
committee and donor.  We will be sure to 
keep everyone abreast in this future 
construction.   

In preparation for this improvement, we 
want to arrange a garth work day in 
conjunction with, what Reverend Catherine 
has coined, a garth shower!  The garth is in 
great need of an updated and improved 
inventory of work tools (shovels, rakes, 
pruners, loppers, hoes, pitch forks, hedge 
trimmers, etc.)  We would like to propose a 
work day on June 26th from 8:00am-
10:30am where you can bring a new tool 
and use it for a day of upkeep and 
improvement, including a shed cleanout and 
restocking with the tools donated.   

If you would like to participate please 
RSVP to me at daniel@bluewatercivil.com 
or               864-982-4135 and let me know 
what tool you would like to donate so we do 
not have overlap.  Additionally, if you 
would like to donate a plant and bring it to 
be planted during the work day, we’d love 
to see some new foliage!   

Hope to see you out there! 

- Daniel J. McCullough  

Garth Update 

mailto:daniel@bluewatercivil.com
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As the lazy days of summer stretch ahead, are you 
getting out your knitting needles, crochet hooks, or 

other crafts?  Would you like a group to chat with while you work?  Let's start getting together on 
Wednesday mornings at about 10:30, after the 9:30 service, for some crafting and chatting in the 
Parlor.  No advance sign-up needed; no commitment necessary.   

Just bring your latest project and join us.  See Margie Hankinson if you need more details.   

Knitting 

February/March Congregation Call-In Report 
 
It’s been a long (really long) year, hasn’t it? 

Twelve months of pandemic mode leave most 

of us itching to get back to the way life used to 

be. And Redeemer parishioners are no 

different. When the vestry launched another 

phone campaign to check in with folks 

recently, they heard again and again that we 

want to be back in church in person with one 

another! While live streaming and videos serve 

their purpose, “it just doesn’t feel the same.”  

 

Since resuming live worship, Redeemer is 

averaging between 50 and 60 (max at the time 

of the calls) people at Sunday service. Some 

parishioners are still hesitant to join in because 

of their daily outside contacts or because of 

their own health concerns. Others find it 

stressful to wear masks, but reiterate how 

important it is to be in church together. We 

miss music, children’s education, coffee hour, 

and hugs.  

 

Wednesday services have provided a good 

option for some; the services are smaller in 

number attending and provide a more 

intimate worship experience. 

What else did the vestry hear during their 

calls? Here are a few comments: 

 

 Most people have internet, are receiving 

Echoes and other communications from 

the church, as well as some being kept up-

to-date by fellow parishioners. 

 We heard family news:  new 

grandchildren, travel with family, 

retirement, upcoming knee replacements, 

loss of family pets and the welcoming of 

new ones. 

 “Overall, Redeemer is doing a good job,” 

as one parishioner phrased it.  

 

The vestry thanks everyone who took the 

time to talk and to give feedback.  If you did 

not receive a call and would like to 

participate, please contact one of the 

Membership Committee members:  Greg 

Brown (864-346-9124) or Cynthia Eason (864-

787-2288). We welcome the opportunity to 

talk with you! 

 
Report by Cynthia Eason and Greg Brown 

Call-In Report 
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June Readings 

Date 1st Reading Psalms 2nd Reading Gospel 

6-Jun 1 Samuel 8:4-20, 11:14-15 Psalm 138 2 Corinthians 4:13-5:1 Mark 3:20-35 

13-Jun 1 Samuel 15:34-16:13 Psalm 20 2 Corinthians 5:6-17 Mark 4:26-34 

20-Jun 1 Samuel 17: 1a, 4-11, 19-23, 32-49 Psalm 9:9-20 2 Corinthians 6:1-13 Mark 4:35-41 

27-Jun 2 Samuel 1:1, 17-27 Psalm 130 2 Corinthians 8:7-15 Mark 5:21-43 

 
Bishops Visit 

I felt the Bishop’s visit was a good opportunity 
to gain insight to various programs that have 
been successful within the diocese and to 
remind us that we are the diocese. It was an 
informal meeting that allowed each vestry 
member to ask questions.  
I particularly enjoyed  the Bishop’s stories 
concerning Presiding Bishop Curry. Bishop 
knew him a number of years before he was 
elected to 
P r e s i d i n g 
Bishop. 

-Betty Herrin 

I felt that Redeemer was honored by a visit 
from Bishop Waldo as he completed a round 
of visits to our Diocese before his upcoming 
retirement. The thing that intrigued me the 
most about the bishop's stories was that he 
had traveled with our Presiding Bishop Curry 
to Africa and visited an old Anglican Church 
there. It overlooked a "stockade" which once 
housed black slaves awaiting ships to North 
America.  What a powerful image!  I think on 
it as I contemplate race relations in our 
country today.                    -Margie Hankinson 

The Right Reverend W. Andrew Waldo made 
a special trip over from Columbia to meet 
with Redeemer’s Vestry on the evening of 
April 28th.  He requested in advance that we 
prepare any questions we would like to ask 
him, but not to send them to him beforehand.  
He preferred we have an informal, relaxed 
conversation about anything we wanted to 
discuss rather than a structured, programmed 
session with little flexibility. 
Having been around Bishop Waldo before, my 
assessment of him continues unchanged.  He 
is an intelligent, well-versed theologian who 
loves the Diocesan membership and is very 
willing to listen, learn and freely discuss any 
topic concerning our faith and practices…and 
he is quick to smile and laugh too! 
Everyone present asked at least one question; 
the variety of subjects covered was impressive 
as were the Bishop’s answers.  One of my 
questions was: “Have there been a couple of 
really innovative ideas among the parishes of 
the Diocese that caught your attention that 
you might share with us?”  More on that next 
month.       -Bill Heizer 

He gave us his history as Bishop including many humorous 
times.  He has regularly visited the 59 parishes in the upper state 
of South Carolina dioceses.  I found Bishop Waldo to be 
extremely conscious of the current unrest and in finding ways 
for parishioners to deal with it.  My question to him was what 
was he looking forward to in his retirement and his reply was 
quick.  He wants to spend more time with his grandchildren. 
I am grateful for this time spent with Bishop Waldo.     
-Annette Burdette 
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JUNE 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 

We apologize if your birthday or anniversary does not  appear.  Please notify parishadmin@corscg.org to update our records. 

Opportunities to share your gifts of ministry: 
 Counters (Jane Bouton)      Ushers (Steve Webb) 

Vergers (Bill Heizer)        Acolytes (Wallace Lightsey)       Lectors (Judy Planck)  
Altar Guild (Margie Hankinson)     Flower Guild (Lauren McCullough) 

Video Service (Rick Hankinson) 
Don’t you just love a FULL Server Schedule of volunteers!  You are all so wonderful!   

If you are considering helping at a service, please contact the leader, or  
call the parish office to volunteer. We need YOU! And We THANK YOU! 

Server  Schedule 

  
June 6 June 13 June 20 June 27 

Verger Betty Boesch Jack Blackburn Betty Boesch Greg Brown 

Usher Bill Lee Daniel McCullough Steve Webb Wallace Lightsey 

Lector 1  Bill Heizer David Poleski Joe Butchko Rick Hankinson 

Lector 2 Wallace Lightsey Judy Planck Robin Mill Bill Lee 

Altar Guild  
Stephany Austell  

Ann Meade 
Sarah Meade 

Betsy Walt 
Susan Butler  
Judy Derrick 

Debbie Price 
Judy Planck 

 Joanie Mullin 

Janet Poleski 
Margie Hankinson 

Crucifer Will Derrick Bill Lee Debbie Price Robin Mill 

Flower Guild 
Cynthia Eason  
Katie Houston 

Louise Heizer  
 Robin Mill 

Lauren McCullough 
June Moore  

Katie Houston 

Video Jason Houston Rick Hankinson Pat Condon Jason Houston 

 1  Steve Smith  9 Matthew Derrick  23 Cookie Brock 
 2 Rick Hankinson  10 Dinah & Bill Johnson  23 Michael Plante 
 2 Phyllis Webb  12 Judy & Mark Moline  24 Clark Elliott Jernigan 
 3 Ed Roberts  14 Tracy-Ann & Chris Poteat  25 Carolyn & Amos Irwin 
 6 Jack Blackburn  15 Kathy & Bob Moore  25 Beverly Poe 
 6 Joe Butchko  18 Linda Laird  26 Betsy Walt 
 8 Louise & Bill Heizer  21 Leslie & Skylar Entwistle  27 Campbell & Logan Todd 
 8 Marsha Lightsey  22 Chelsea  Witham  27 June Moore 
 8 Price Poe   27 Elliott Webb 



E C HOE  S The Church  of  the Redeemer    Page 15  The Church  of  the Redeemer    Page 15  

June                                              2021 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 
8:30am Men’s   
           Bible Study 
9:30am Holy  
          Eucharist  
10:30am Knitting 
12 pm AA    
         (Purser Hall) 
6:30 pm  
Bible Study on 
Zoom 

3 4 

OFFICE 

CLOSED 

5 

 

11 am AA              
 (Purser Hall) 

 

6 
8:30 am Online 

Morning Prayer  
9:30am Holy  
             Eucharist  
2:00pm Hispanic 

Service 

7 
12 pm AA    
         (Purser Hall) 
6:00 pm ACOA 
7:00 pm   
           ALANON 
 
 

8 

 

9 
 9:30am Holy  
          Eucharist  
10:30am Knitting 
12 pm AA    
         (Purser Hall) 
 

10 11 

OFFICE 

CLOSED 

 

12 

11 am AA              
         (Purser Hall) 
 

13 
8:30 am Online 

Morning Prayer  
9:30am Holy  
             Eucharist  
2:00pm Hispanic 

Service 

14  FLAG DAY 
12 pm AA    
         (Purser Hall) 
 
6:00 pm ACOA 
7:00 pm   
           ALANON 
 
6pm Finance  
Meeting 

15 

 

16 
8:30am Men’s   
           Bible Study 
 9:30am Holy  
          Eucharist  
10:30am Knitting 
12 pm AA    
         (Purser Hall) 
 
6:30 pm  Bible 
Study on Zoom 

17 

 

 

  

18 

OFFICE 

CLOSED 

 

19 
11 am AA              
         (Purser Hall) 

20  FATHER’S  
DAY 

9:30am Holy  
             Eucharist  
2:00pm Hispanic 

Service 

21 
12 pm AA    
         (Purser Hall) 
 
6:00 pm ACOA 
7:00 pm   
           ALANON 
6:30pm Vestry 
Meeting 

22 
 
 

23 

9:30am Holy  
          Eucharist 
10:30am Knitting 
 12 pm AA    
         (Purser Hall) 
 
 

24 25 
OFFICE 

CLOSED 

26 
8am Garth 
       Work Day 
 
11 am AA              
         (Purser Hall) 
 

27 
8:30 am Online 

Morning Prayer  
9:30am Holy  
             Eucharist  
2:00pm Hispanic 

Service 

28 
12 pm AA    
         (Purser Hall) 
 
6:00 pm ACOA 
7:00 pm   
           ALANON 

29 30 
8:30am Men’s   
           Bible Study 
9:30am Holy  
          Eucharist  
10:30am Knitting 
12 pm AA    
         (Purser Hall) 
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Address Service Requested 

The Church of the Redeemer 

The Church of the Redeemer 
120 Mauldin Road 
Greenville, SC  29605 
864.277.4562   www.corgsc.org 
Parish Office: parishadmin@corgsc.org 

Non-Profit 
Organization 
U.S. Postage 

PAID 
Permit No. 337 
Greenville, SC 

Come Join Us! 
Everyone is welcome to join us  

 On Sundays at 9:30 am for Worship 
 or Wednesdays at 9:30 am. 

Find us  online at 
Facebook.com/corgsc 


